
WAC 434-209-060  Notifying persons selected by lot.  (1) No later 
than May 31 of the year of selection, the secretary of state shall no-
tify by nonforwardable 1st class mail each person selected by lot un-
der WAC 434-209-050. The notification shall contain a response form 
and prestamped, self-addressed return envelope. The notification shall 
include the statutory qualifications for membership on the commission 
as specified in RCW 43.03.305 and describe the duties of the position 
under RCW 43.03.310. The notification shall request the person selec-
ted to confirm on the form whether or not they meet the statutory 
qualifications to serve on the commission and to indicate if they are 
willing to serve on the commission in the specified capacity. Each 
person shall be requested to return the form no later than June 10 of 
that year. Any selected person, by appropriate indication on the form, 
may decline to serve on the commission. The secretary of state shall 
take as conclusive indication that the person has declined to serve if 
the form is not received by the secretary of state on or before June 
10 of that year. The notification shall include an appropriate notice 
of this deadline.

(2) The secretary of state shall compile a list by congressional 
district of each qualified person who has responded to the notifica-
tion, confirmed that they meet the specified qualifications and are 
willing to serve on the commission as requested in subsection (1) of 
this section.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.03.305. WSR 03-23-094, § 434-209-060, 
filed 11/17/03, effective 12/18/03. Statutory Authority: RCW 
29.04.080, 29.04.210, 29.36.150 and 29.79.200. WSR 97-21-045, recodi-
fied as § 434-209-060, filed 10/13/97, effective 11/13/97. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 43.03.305. WSR 87-06-009 (Order 87-02), § 434-09-060, 
filed 2/19/87.]
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